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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2011-160
Sponsor: Council President at the request of the Mayor:
Date of Introduction: March 8, 2011
Committee(s) of Reference: R; F; PHS
Date of Analysis: March 11, 2011
Type of Action: Appropriation; Position Changes Approval; Request for Emergency Action.
Bill Summary: This ordinance regards a continuation grant; it appropriates $2,085,298 in Department of Health and Human Services Grant funds from the Ryan White Part A Program, with no matching funds from the City of Jacksonville required, to provide HIV-related health and support services to persons living with HIV/AIDS and residing in the Jacksonville Transitional Grant Area (TGA), as initiated by B.T. 11-067, such funds to be expended during a grant year that beings March 1, 2011, and ends February 28, 2012; the bill provides a carryover of funds to the City of Jacksonville Fiscal Year 2011-2012; the bill approves position changes in the Department of Recreation and Community Services, as initiated by R. C. 11-147 and R.C. 11-148; it provides for City oversight by the Department of Recreation and Community Services; the bill requests emergency passage.
Background:  The Ryan White Comprehensive AIDS Resources Emergency (CARE) Act (Ryan White Care Act) was an Act of the U.S. Congress named in honor of Ryan White, an Indiana teenager who contracted AIDS through a tainted hemophilia treatment in 1984, and was expelled from school because of the disease.  White became a well-known advocate for AIDS research and awareness, until his death on April 8, 1980. The City of Jacksonville first received notice that it was eligible to receive Ryan White CARE Act funds in August 1994 when the cumulative number of AIDS cases reached 2,000 in the 4 county area including Duval, Clay, Nassau and St. Johns Counties.  In the past 16 years, the TGA has received in excess of $60 million to provide such services as outpatient medical care, medications, dental care, mental health counseling, substance abuse treatment and case management.  Currently, there are an estimated 5,845 Persons Living With HIV/AIDS living in the Jacksonville TGA.  The request for emergency action is due to an administrative oversight.  The grant funds several city positions and payroll for more than 12 service providers.
Policy Impact: Recreation and Community Services/Behavioral and Human Services/Ryan White Part A Grant Program.
Fiscal Impact: The ordinance appropriates $2,085,298 in federal grant funding that requires no local match.
Analyst: Jackson
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